## **Gavin Boyes - Arboricutural Team**

From:

10 June 2024 09:26

Sent: To:

Gavin Boyes - Arboricutural Team

Subject:

Tree Preservation Order (12) 2024: Trees on the land at 98 New Road, Bromsgrove,

B60 2LB

**IMPORTANT NOTICE:** This email originated from outside the organisation.

STOP: Were you expecting this Email? Does it appear genuine?

THINK: Be cautious before clicking on links or opening attachments.

If you suspect this is a phishing email, forward it to 'KnowBe4' using the 'Phish Alert button' and you will receive analysis.

If you've already clicked on any links, contact the ICT helpdesk (1766, failure to do so breaches the Information Security Policy.

or ext.

Dear Gavin

We have received the Formal Notice from Bromsgrove District Council of the Tree Preservation Order being placed which is next door to us. My husband and I live in 96 New Road, Bromsgrove, B60 2LB. We submit some objections and comments related to Regulation 6 of the Town and County Planning (Tree Preservation) (England) Regulations 2012.

While we love nature, we wish to submit a formal objection in accordance with 13.2 in the Guide to that is enclosed with the Notice.

There is a Sycamore Tree on the land at 98 New Rd, that is at least 40 feet tall and is close to New Road itself. This tree has caused us considerable anxiety ever since we moved into our house in July 2014, and continues to do so as we feel that this tree poses a serious safety risk not only to us, but also to adjacent properties, vehicles and persons using New Road.

If this tree should become uprooted or damaged for any reason and the tree subsequently falls, then it is most likely to land on our house, destroy our roof and potential kill us as our bedroom is directly underneath. This tree also excludes a considerable amount of light to our house and garden. It also spreads its seeds all over the off road parking area at the front of our house which has caused us to resurface it once since we moved here 9 years ago and we are in the process of exploring replacing the driveway again.

In the past we have voiced our concerns over the lack of maintenance and growth control of all trees and bushes on the site of 98 New Road, we strongly believe this needs to be addressed.

We look forward to meeting you to discuss this at our house if you so wish, to do so, this is so you can see for yourself the issues involved.

I look forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience.

Best wishes



P.S. Want some tips personal to you to boost your resilience and confidence?